Freedom of Information Act 2000 – s146 notices
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council does not hold the information requested.

You asked for:
1. Please provide copies of all s.146 notices served on residential long leaseholders in respect of major works/annual service charges from 01 April 2011 to present day.

Answer: Leicester City Council has not served S.146 notices on any residential long leaseholders in respect of major works/annual service charges from 01 April 2011 to present day.
2. Please provide copies of all loan applications in respect of major works/annual service charges.  Please note Case FS 50593400 a case with Solihull Metropolitan Council. In this case in the Information Tribunal the Judge decided all details were to be disclosed except for the signatures of the leaseholders and the Bank details of the Council.

Leicester City Council has not provided any loan applications in respect of major works/annual service charges.  Leicester City Council currently operates a Designated Reserve Fund. Our leaseholders were required to pay monies in advance for any major works. The monies held in the DRF are held by the authority for the purpose of meeting expenditure relating to the leasehold property. In the future it is intended that the DRF will be dissolved and the Council will ask the leaseholder to pay for any such items of expenditure incurred retrospectively.  

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance 
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
1st Floor, 16 New Walk
Leicester 
LE1 6UB
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

